Great Milton Parish Council

www.greatmilton.org.uk
c/o Joanna Botha, 01844 338150, clerk@greatmilton.org.uk
7 Kings Close, Worminghall, Aylesbury, Bucks, HP18 9JW


Minutes of the Meeting of Great Milton Parish Council held on Monday 20th Febuary 2012 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion:
Present:

Cllrs. Stephen Harrod (Chair and District Councillor), Doug Colley, Peter Fewell (Vice Chair) and Rosalind Hayman. 
In Attendance:
Joanna Botha (Clerk)


David Turner (County Councillor)


PC Melanie Stafford


No members of the public
14/12
Apologies for Absence

Ian Burtenshaw (IB) was working overseas and Christine Pepperell (CP) was on holiday.
15/12
Register of Interests for this Meeting


None

16/12
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

It was resolved to approve the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held Monday 16th January 2012 as a true and accurate record and also to approve the minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 24th January 2012 following a correction by hand to show that Peter Fewell (PF) had attended. 
17/12
Matters to Report
PC Stafford reported for the Neighbourhood Policing Team that patrols in Green Hitchings had identified no further anti-social behaviour. There were no other issues for Great Milton other than a spate of theft from vehicles in the wider area.
The District Councillor and County Councillor provided the meeting with updates from their respective councils to be published in The Bulletin. In addition David Turner (DT) reported that the Technical Officer at South Oxfordshire District Council (SODC) is now satisfied with the modifications that have been completed by the landowner to the pond behind Oxen Piece which should reduce the chance of flooding in this area.
A
Facilities for Young People
DT highlighted sources of funds for the Youth Club (Big Society Fund, Oxfordshire County Council Chill Out Funds) and offered support for making applications.


B
Matters for Highways
· DT reported that he has ordered bollards for the area around the junction of the A329 / A40 to minimise the parking of vehicles on the verges which have been creating a hazard for drivers.

· Area Steward Keith Stenning will do a feasibility study in response to  Stephen Harrod’s (SH) proposal to introduce a roundabout on the A329 junction with Great Haseley.

· The possibility of re-opening Junction 7 northbound onto the M40 was discussed. DT will write to the appropriate person.
· The Clerk will write to Highways about the possibility of improvements to the junction of Sworford Lane / Little Milton and about other outstanding matters. 
C
Parish Council Action List
· It was agreed to manage the use of salt in icy conditions with each councillor coordinating the spreading of salt on pavements and around built up areas in their own ward, recruiting a pool of volunteers if appropriate. 

· The new dog bin for Grove Lane has arrived and will be installed. A further bin is requested for the track leading to the allotments and will go on the next agenda.
· Jenks Oxford had made safe the unstable silver birch hanging over the allotment paths at no charge to the PC.
· Windmill Landscapes had completed the work to cut back the hedge in front of Oxen Piece and reduce the height to 6ft. The task of clearing out the ditch and removing litter from the hedge can now go ahead.

· Janet Smith is organising a street party for Jubilee Day, Tuesday 5th June. The Clerk will assist with the road closure. Councillors will research possible items of memorabilia to sell on the day.

18/12
Correspondence and Public Discussion
A
The Draft Rail Strategy for Oxfordshire consultation has been opened. This was circulated to councillors and the details will be included in The Bulletin.

B
The Oxford Greenbelt Network had sent a subscription request. It was resolved to renew this.

C
Details of a briefing session regarding the review of district councillor numbers was circulated along with the final recommendations of the Electoral Review for Oxfordshire.
19/12
Planning Applications
A
Great Milton Parish Council reported to SODC that it held NO STRONG VIEWS on the following planning application:

Brannock, Lower End, Great Milton, OX44 7NL. P11/W2112/EX. Two storey extension. (Extension of time on P08/W1232).

B
The following Planning Decisions from SODC were reviewed:
Milton Lodge, Lower End, Great Milton, OX44 7NJ. P11/W1989/LB (Listed Building Consent). Widen window W38 to 1060mm to fit a 6 over 6 box sash window to match adjacent windows. Add quoins to window surrounds and corners of extension. (Amendment to Listed Building Consent P11/W1516/LB for a ground floor extension.) (Granted)

Priors Gate, Church Road, Great Milton, OX44 7PB. P11/W2014. Erection of car port and dining room annex. (Granted)
C

The Parish Council had received, for information only, amended drawings, showing changes to the layout of the entrance to the Three Pigeons due to requirements from Highways. 
A letter had been received informing the Parish Council of an application for a Certificate of Lawful Development for a one storey extension for Langsmeade Cottage in Milton Common.

20/12
Parish Plan Production

Samples and quotations were circulated for the production of 500 copies of a 16 page A4 booklet in various finishes/weights. It was resolved to use MP Printers (Thame) and ask them to provide a further quotation for 200 GSM throughout and to go ahead with this within the remaining budget (£997.25). It was agreed to distribute the Parish Plan with the March Bulletin.
21/12
Footpath Expansion

It was agreed to make a start on the Parish Plan goal of expanding the network of footpaths within the parish, specifically between Great Milton and Wheatley and adjacent to the M40 to the North East of Great Milton. The Clerk will seek guidance from the Field Officer at Countryside Services as to the best approach to take.

22/12
Tree Planting on Common Land

It was resolved to grant a request from residents at North End Cottage to plant a small flowering cherry tree on Common Land as part of the Jubilee 'plant a tree' initiative which could grow to 10-12 ft. This will be included within the Parish tree management scheme when implemented.

23/12
Financial Resolutions
A
The following cheques were authorised for payment and the related invoices signed:

Joanna Botha. February salary. £322.18.


Joanna Botha. Bulletin advertising overtime. 1.5  hours x £8.747. £13.12


Glasdon Manufacturing Ltd. Snospade – extendable shovel. £17.94



Earth Anchors. Dog bin. £97.20


Jonathan Dudley. Bulletin Production. £354.80

24/12
Grass Cutting Contracts

The quotations supplied for both the Greens/Common Land and Recreation Ground grass cutting contracts for the 2012 and 2013 seasons were reviewed. It was resolved to appoint Countrywide for both contracts at a rate of £75 for the Recreation Ground alone and £265 for cutting both during the same visit.
25/11

Any Other Business
· The date for the annual litter pick will be Saturday 31st March.
· SH had investigated the possibility of replacing overhead electricity cables with underground cables as highlighted by the Parish Plan. Southern Electric reported that the cost of doing so would be upwards of £250,000 with little to be gained beyond aesthetics. The logistics are particularly difficult across private land. Its new cabling is very robust and the replacement of the four cable strips with one solid overhead cable is imminent for Great Milton.
The meeting closed at 9.35pm.

The next meeting of Great Milton Parish Council will be Monday March 19th 2012 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion.


Signed:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​________________________________________
